
 

The Late Mr. T. Ketheeswaran (Easan) 
 

He hailed from the north part of Velanai and an old student 

of our College. He joined our school as a trained teacher 

and served in this capacity for almost a decade. 

 

In 1996, he was very helpful to the Vice Principals, Mr. P. 

Easan and Mrs. V. Sivapalan when they attempted to run 

the college at Saraswathy Vidyasalai of Velanai due to the 

fact that the permanent building of the College was 

under the custody of Sri Lankan security forces. He not 

only taught Math but also helped students in their extra 

curricular activities such as sports.  

 

He was an active member of the college old students association in Velanai during 

his teaching career at our school. The unexpected and untimely departure of Mr. Easan 

in 2011 has left a great void in his family, friends, and in the school community as well.  

 

Those near and dear to him never expected his departure to be so sudden. We still feel 

that the cruel hands of Fate snatched him away from our midst soon, but we feel that he 

continues to be with us. 

 

 
This is a group picture of the Executive Committee of Velanai - OSA in 1998.  

A committee member, Mr. Thevarajah Ketheeswaran is standing in the middle. 

 

 

By: S. Elancheliyan 


